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 Manx Shearwater. Photo: Joe Pender  

 

It is only through the active 
involvement of residents and 
ǾƛǎƛǘƻǊǎ ŀƭƛƪŜ ǘƘŀǘ {ŎƛƭƭȅΩǎ ǎŜŀōƛǊŘ 
heritage will be safeguarded and 
have a brighter future. We will be 
looking for a range of people to 
become involved in activities 
around seabird conservation.   

Do contact the team (see over 
page) to register your interest, 
whether it be in simply posting 
leaflets or regular hands-on active 
conservation work ς there is scope 
for both. The choice is yours! 

A view from the 

community 

ά²Ŝ ŀǊŜ ǾŜǊȅ ƳǳŎƘ 

looking forward to 

the project starting. 

We are a proactive 

community who work 

together and it will be 

great to work on a    

project which helps 

to safeguard the 

natural                     

ŜƴǾƛǊƻƴƳŜƴǘΦέ  

Mollie Peacock  

St Agnes Boating  

 

Lƴ ŀŘŘƛǘƛƻƴ ǘƻ ƎŜƴŜǊƻǳǎ ǎǳǇǇƻǊǘ ŦǊƻƳ [LC9Σ ǘƘŜ 9¦Ωǎ ǇǊƻƎǊŀƳƳŜ ŦƻǊ 
financing  key environmental schemes across the continent and the 
¦YΩǎ ƻǿƴ IŜǊƛǘŀƎŜ [ƻǘǘŜǊȅ CǳƴŘΣ ǘƘŜ {ŜŀōƛǊŘ wŜŎƻǾŜǊȅ tǊƻƧŜŎǘ ƛǎ ŀƭǎƻ 
being supported by the Defra funded  Isles of Scilly Area of 
Outstanding Natural Beauty Sustainable Development Fund (SDF)  and 
the Isles  of Scilly Bird Group. 

Welcome! This is the Seabird Recovery 

tǊƻƧŜŎǘΩǎ ǾŜǊȅ ŦƛǊǎǘ ƴŜǿǎƭŜǘǘŜǊΦ  
 

No. 1: April 2013  
This major new 25-year partnership project to provide a safe 

future for internationally important seabird populations on the 

Isles of Scilly is now underway thanks to financial backing from 

the Heritage Lottery Fund (HLF) and the EU LIFE programme. 

The islands are home to breeding populations of 14 species; 
approximately 20,000 birds in all. This includes both European 
storm-petrel and Manx shearwater, for which the UK has a 
global responsibility. Since 1983, however, 
populations have been in decline. 

The project has a number of aims 
including reversing the recent drop in 
numbers by removing invasive rats 
from St Agnes and Gugh and 
increasing the number of people 
actively involved in seabird 
conservation. The project seeks to  
encourage the islands to make the 
most of their natural environmental assets by 
enhancing access and visitor enjoyment, thus serving 
to boost local incomes at the same time as securing 
the future of seabirds on the archipelago . 
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The project is run by a  partnership of organisations; 
RSPB, Isles of Scilly Wildlife 
Trust, Natural England, Duchy 
of Cornwall,  Isles of Scilly Area of Outstanding Natural 

Beauty (AONB).  

We need your support!  

St Agnes schoolchildren 

assisting with a Scilly Shrew 

survey. They have pledged their 

support to carry on monitoring 

shrews as part of the seabird 

project . Photo: Jaclyn Pearson 

 European Storm-petrel. Photo: Joe Pender  
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Project Manager  

Jaclyn Pearson  

My role is to oversee the day-to-day 
management of the project. I am 
passionate about the conservation of 
ǘƘŜ ƛǎƭŀƴŘǎΩ ǎŜŀōƛǊŘǎ ŀƴŘ ŦƻǊ ǘƘŜ Ǉŀǎǘ 
three years have worked for both the 
RSPB and Isles of Scilly Wildlife Trust. 
I see my role as challenging, yet 
ƛƴŎǊŜŘƛōƭȅ ǊŜǿŀǊŘƛƴƎ ŀƴŘ L ƘƻǇŜ ȅƻǳΩƭƭ 
join me on this journey to protect our 
seabirds for future generations. 

jaclyn.pearson@rspb.org.uk  

Meet the team on the islands  

 

 

 

On the coldest day of the year so far (yes it actually snowed 
in Scilly on March 11th!) Jaclyn Pearson headed over to St 
Agnes to give residents an update on the project. There 
were afternoon sessions for farm tenants and the school 
and then two evening talks for the wider community. Thanks 
to Richard McCarthy for making the arrangements and to 
ǘƘŜ ¢ǳǊƪΩǎ IŜŀŘ tǳō ŦƻǊ ǇƭŀȅƛƴƎ Ƙƻǎǘ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ ŜǾŜƴƛƴƎΦ 

It was great to have representatives from so many 
households come along to hear that the project is about to 
get underway and what they can do to support it over the 
ƴŜȄǘ ŦƛǾŜ ȅŜŀǊǎ ŀƴŘ ōŜȅƻƴŘΦ /ǳǊǊŜƴǘƭȅ ƛǘΩǎ 
a question of what preparation work 
needs to be undertaken to ensure the 
islands are in the best possible condition 
to carry out conservation work this 
winter. Important early ingredients 
will be the removal of rat habitat 
and food sources, the storage of hay 
on pallets and the securing of rat-
proof feed bins and composters. 

 

The Steering Group is responsible for overseeing the activities  

of the partnership, current members are; 
 

Paul St Pierre  

Project Supervisor, RSPB 

Jaclyn Pearson  

Project Manager 

David Mawer  

Senior Conservation Warden, Isles of Scilly Wildlife Trust  

Trevor Kirk  

AONB Manager, Isles of Scilly AONB  

Richard McCarthy  

St Agnes representative 

David Appleton  

Landscape Scale Project Leader, Natural England 

Will Garratt  

Estate Assistant, Duchy of Cornwall 

Paul Buckley  

Regional Conservation Manager, RSPB 

Leigh Lock  

Species Recovery Officer RSPB  

Steering Group        Community update 
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Wildlife Management International Ltd 
(WMIL), the firm that ran the feasibility 
study into rat removal from Scilly two 
years ago, has won the contract for 
undertaking the removal work itself. 

Based in New Zealand, WMIL has more 
than 20 years of international experience 
of island restoration projects, including 
major rat eradication exercises in the 
South West on Lundy and in Scotland on 
the Isle of Canna. 

The company regularly manages and 
trains up teams of staff, community 
members and other volunteers on its 
many schemes. Senior ecologist 
Elizabeth Bell and key members of her 
team are due to be on the islands in June 
for pre-assessment work prior to the 
commencement of rat removal  in 
November. 

Did you know? 

European storm-petrels are tiny, they are our  
smallest breeding seabird. 

 

 

 

 

 

Community Engagement Officer  

Bob Dawson  

My role will be to support and 
develop opportunities for islanders 
and visitors alike to celebrate what 
we hope will prove an enviable legacy 
for both our seabirds and other 
wildlife.  I will be aiming to work with 
everyone from school children to 
local businesses. I previously worked 
for the Isles of Scilly Wildlife Trust 
and very much look forward to 
working with you all on this project.   

bob.dawson@rspb.org.uk  

Community Project 

Update 

Presentation. 

Photo: Harry Legg  



 

 

What the funders say;  

Speaking for HLF, Head of the Heritage Lottery Fund South West, 
wƛŎƘŀǊŘ .ŜƭƭŀƳȅ ǎŀƛŘΤ ά²Ŝ ƘŀǾŜ ǎƻƳŜ ǿƻƴŘŜǊŦǳƭ ƴŀǘƛǾŜ ǿƛƭŘƭƛŦŜ ƻƴ 
the Isles of Scilly and collectively we have a responsibility for its 
survival. It is the prospect of glimpsing rare species, such as the 
storm petrel and Manx shearwater, that attracts many visitors to 
our shores bringing much-needed tourist income to our rural 
ŎƻƳƳǳƴƛǘƛŜǎΦά 

Head of the LIFE Nature Unit within the European Commission,      
aǊ !ƴƎŜƭƻ {ŀƭǎƛΣ ǎŀƛŘΤ άL ŀƳ ŘŜƭƛƎƘǘŜŘ ǘƘŀǘ 9¦ ƭƛŦŜ ŦǳƴŘƛƴƎ ǿƛƭƭ ŀƭƭƻǿ 
restoration of the islands for the benefit of seabirds. These islands 
form a vital part of the Isles of Scilly Special Protection Area, which 
in turn is part of the EU-wide Natura 2000 network of sites, 
including all the best and most valuable examples of our common 
European natural heritage. The work that the team will carry out 
will be of great benefit to the seabirds that breed on St Agnes, 
Gugh and the neighbouring island of Annet, and will also help to 
improve the quality of life of the people who live on St Agnes and 
DǳƎƘΦέ  

 

During their latest update St Agnes 
schoolchildren can be seen proudly displaying 
ǘƘŜ Ψ{ŀǾŜ ƻǳǊ {ŜŀōƛǊŘǎ ƻƴ {ŎƛƭƭȅΩ ǘŜŀ ǘƻǿŜƭǎ 
which they helped design last year along with 
pupils from other Five Island primary school 
bases. Sale of the tea towels generated £130 
towards the Seabird Recovery Project ς so a big 
well done and thank you! 

 

 

 

¢ƘŜ [ƻŎŀƭ !ǳǘƘƻǊƛǘȅΩǎ 9ȄǘŜƴŘŜŘ {ŜǊǾƛŎŜǎ Ψ¸ƻǳǘƘ 
IǳōΩ ŀƭǎƻ ƎŀǾŜ ŀ ǘƘǳƳōǎ-up to getting involved 
ŀƴŘ ōŀŎƪƛƴƎ ǘƘŜ ǇǊƻƧŜŎǘΦ Ψ¸ƻǳǘƘ IǳōΩ ƳŜƳōŜǊǎ 
are always keen to learn more about  and 
explore the natural environment on Scilly  and 
they are currently looking forward to finding out 
ƳƻǊŜ ŀōƻǳǘ ǘƘŜ ƛǎƭŀƴŘǎΩ ǎŜŀōƛǊŘ ƘŜǊƛǘŀƎŜ ŀǎ ǇŀǊǘ 
of their out of school activities.  

Young People  
Supporting the Project  

Did you know? 

Manx shearwaters can and do live to more 
than 55 years old. 
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St Agnes school pupils.  

Photo: Jaclyn Pearson   

Youth Hub members in support of the project. 

Photo: Katie Playle  

Northern Fulmar in  flight. Photo: RSPB  


